
Cemetery Commission Minutes 
Monday August 2, 2021 

Virtually via Zoom 
 

Present: Susan Psaledakis, Susan Tully, Ryan McLane 
 
Meeting called to order at 11:03 am 
 
First order of business was the reorganization of the Commission for FY22. 
Motion was made and passed unanimously to elect Susan Tully as Chair. 
Motion was made and passed unanimously to elect Susan Psaledakis as Secretary. 
 
Motion was made and passed unanimously for the transfer of Land to the road 
Commissioners for layout and easements on the Rt. 113 Project. 
 
Sue P. shared with the Commission information of a donation made towards perpetual 
care of Central Cemetery by David and Mabel Tully in memory of Arlene Silk. Letters 
have been sent thanking the donors, and informing Mrs. Silk’s daughter, Bonnie Hoare 
of the gift. 
 
The secretary will type up the first 3 pages of the Rules and Regs to be entered on the 
web page. They will include a paragraph regarding Green Burials. 
 
The topic of cleaning old stones was brought up and will be placed on the agenda for 
the next meeting. Sue T. and Ryan also requested information on pay schedule and 
budget items. Sue P. agreed that she could send out a weekly report to them on pay 
slips signed for the week. A request will also be made to the Town Accountant for info 
on the month of July. 
 
Minutes for the last meeting on April 21 were accepted with 2 corrections.  The date is 
incorrectly listed as the April 12, and last sentence in the 2nd paragraph “grad” will be 
changed to “grade”. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:19. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Psaledakis 
Secretary 


